#### VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on March 27, 2018 at 7:30p.m. at the Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Present

Rick Hanna-Present

Elmer Beard- Present

Rilla Fogle-Present

Jeremy Whitacre- Present

David Babcock- Present

Also present: Mayor Howard, Administrative Assistant Mrs. Thome and Chief Wilcox.

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Rick Hanna seconded by Jeremy Whitacre to suspend reading and accept the minutes of the March 13, 2018 regular meeting minutes.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes Elmer Beard- Abstain

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes David Babcock- Yes

Fiscal Officer reported to council and Mayor a new legislation for credit cards will be voted on in the summer. McCubbin passed out information to council about the new House Bill for review. Mayor Howard swore in a new Police Officer Isaiah Ballard. Officer Ballard will be on six month probation and is hired as a part time officer.

### COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor Howard reminded residents there is no door to door solicitation in the village unless the individual has obtained a permit with the village. Any individual that plays an active role has to be included in the permit. Contact the police department if any door to door sales person does not have a permit from the village. Mayor gave notice that all Liquor permits are set to expire on June 1<sup>st</sup> of this year; any objections of renewals for permits must be submitted by May 2<sup>nd</sup>. Chief didn't see any issues with the permits held at this time. Clark County is holding a Bicentennial Bash at the fair grounds on April 27<sup>th</sup>; Mayor would like to see council participation for this event. An Eagle Scout project has been submitted for a new fence around the mound with an added electric line for tree lighting or light display. The Historical Society has offered to donate the fence material. The current fence has been up for thirty years. When the Eagle Scout project is approved the Scout will bring plans and present to Council.

### REPORTS:

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Brenda Sweet to accept the Mayor's Court Report for the month of February 2018 as presented.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

Mrs. Thome reported the new doors for ADA compliance at the Government Center will be installed sometime in April. Mrs. Thome will contact the Board of Elections and inform them the building is now ADA compliance for future space for elections. The Board of Zoning will hold a hearing on April 3rd for an outdoor storage area for campers and boats the area is now a B1(business) and the rezone would be a I1(industrial zone). Work will begin in April for Main Street improvements. Mrs. Thome reported the village will once again apply for the Community Block Grant to obtain funding for sidewalks along the Twin Lakes apartments to Indian Valley School. Thome also reported the village will be looking at state grants with Safe Routes to Schools. Keep Clark County Beautiful, the villages will purchase two Oak trees in memory of Council member Steve Trout and Administrator Ben Ross to be planted in Settlers Park, Ross served on the board of Keep Clark County Beautiful. Farmers Market will once again be from May thru October held on Thursdays at Settler's Park. Thome passed out a pamphlet made for 2018 upcoming programs and events for the village in 2018. Mayor Howard thanked staff for the brochure created for the upcoming events. Councilman Hanna asked the markers for the new trees be somewhat uniform as the other markers for memorials. Mayor Howard agreed to maintain consistency with the markers.

## Chief Wilcox Reports:

Chief presented to council the February Statistical Report. Chief also reminded council the circus will be held May 3<sup>rd</sup> at the Enon Park this year. Galloway Park is the backup spot. Councilman Whitacre expressed concern over parking and traffic control for people to cross street for parking. Chief responded the businesses across the street from Enon Park will be contacted to see if their lots can be used for parking on this day. Chief requested a motion from council to use Enon Park as the circus site.

Motion: by Elmer Beard to allow the use of Enon Park on May 3<sup>rd</sup> for the Circus performance second by Jeremy Whitacre.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes Jeremy Whitacre- Yes David Babcock- Yes

### COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilwoman Sweet updated the rules of council will be ongoing. Hanna reported right turn on red at Main St. needs to be discussed.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Brenda Sweet to rescind **Ordinance 2018-02** (RATE AND FEE STRUCTURE FOR THE VILLAGE OF ENON WATER WORKS

DEPARTMENT) Rescind due to not having four yes votes of the six members of council to pass legislation 2/3 vote of council is required for legislation to be passed.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes David Babcock- Yes

Fiscal Officer read title only of An Ordinance amending Ordinances No. 2008-09 and No. 2010-08 (RATE AND FEE STRUCTURE FOR THE VILLAGE OF ENON WATER WORKS DEPARTMENT) Ordinance 2018-03.

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Brenda Sweet to adopt **Ordinance 2018-03** (RATE AND FEE STRUCTURE FOR THE VILLAGE OF ENON WATER WORKS DEPARTMENT)

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- No David Babcock- Yes

Mayor Howard stated the village will pursue the hiring of a part-time Village Administrator. The Ohio Means Jobs office will be assisting with the pre-screen applications and Councilman Beard will assist with the interview process once candidates are selected. Councilman Hanna requested the Council review the contract for the website as the website is not being maintained.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Council voted on Citizen and Young Citizen of the year. Jerry Crane was voted on as citizen of the year and Mariah Gossett as young citizen of the year for 2017.

#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION:**

# COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Dennis Brown: Commander of the VFW thanked council for the generous donation for the firework display on July 4<sup>th</sup> and the time is here for the preparing of the event.

Elmer Beard presented a motion to donate \$2,500.00 to the VFW for the firework display in July Rick Hanna seconded the motion.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes David Babcock- Yes

Mr. Clark: Inquired if a public hearing has been held on a part time position for Village Administrator, hours per week; Questions noted. Clark also shared the meeting on March 9<sup>th</sup> to review Mr. Ross personnel file and asked Mrs. Thome is he was being monitored. Clark

expressed concern over village employees not being truthful. Mayor Howard responded village employees are not liars.

Mr. Shannon Jackson: complimented council and all of us for what we do, and he is more aware of what elected officials and staff have to deal with.

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Elmer Beard to adjourn the Regular Meeting at  $8:15\ p.m.$ 

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

David Babcock- Yes

Minutes of March 27, 2018 Include 3 pages plus signatu	ıre page.		
Attested by Mas. Allussi	_ Dated	4-10-18	
Diana S. McCubbin Fiscal Officer			
Approved by fuck an.	Dated_	4-10-18	- 0.4
Rick Hanna, President			